Minutes from Patient Participation Group

at Queenhill Medical Practice

Wednesday 6th March 2013

In attendance: PPG members Gillian Arram, Janet Fowlds, Brian Roberts, Barbara Courtenay, Ernest Sweeney, Frances Lambeth, Nila Shah, Brian Barnes,  Dr Brzezeciki, Lynne Poole Practice Manager, Kelly Bissell Admin Team. 

Apologises, Shirley Sepkes, Pamela Topley, Mr & Mrs Elliott.

Meeting agenda, minutes from the last meeting and other hand outs were passed out to the group members.

Dr Brzezicki talked to the group about the CCG and changes within General Practice, he spoke about the new structures within the NHS and the new NHS management and how the changes would affect Croydon as a whole as well as our Practice and Patients.  He explained that a lot of the infrastructure had already been put into place but there is still a long way to go and probably a lot of re-adjustment needed as the Croydon Commissioning Board continues to develop and mature. He spoke about the reduced NHS budgets and cuts in particular to Croydon and how this would affect our Practice directly and the services we provide.

We found Dr Brzezicki’s talk interesting the subject was complex and although we all appreciated Dr Brzezick taking the time to talk to us general we came away from the meeting feeling more than a little concerned about the changes that are happening.  We as a group asked how we could help our practice, Dr Brzezicki suggested the group could look at ways in which we could get information about the changes across to our patients, he suggested we look at patient demand and need for the services we provide both contracted and non-contracted.  He also suggested we look at developing a Patient Charter informing patients about how to make the most of the services offered by the Practice and explaining their obligations and responsibilities as a patient.   

We thanked Dr Brzezicki for his time, he then left the meeting.

We ran through the rest of the agenda, the Practice Spring Newsletter is now ready and the group was happy with its contents (special thanks to Nila)  We hope that in the future patients will come forward with topical information and events of interest for the next issue which will be due around the beginning of August.  Kelly will print off copies for the Practice waiting areas and upload the Newsletter onto the Practice website.

Janet confirmed she had distributed the PPG notices in around six local amenities so our posters are out there! Hopefully we will enlist more members.

Kelly announced the appointment of two group member roles - Brian Roberts will take up the role of Chairperson. Janet Fowlds is to take up the role of Patient Representative.  Janet is happy to speak with patients directly regarding PPG matters. 

Kelly said she spoke with the Sanderstead News after Pam’s enquiry about the group placing an ad in the Spring issue, unfortunately we missed the Spring issue but the Editor has confirmed that he would like us to write an ‘article’ about the PPG and the Practice and he would be happy to print it in the Autumn 2013 edition. 

Kelly will produce a list of member contact details and ensure everyone gets a copy so we are all able to contact each other by telephone or email.  If you would rather not be added to the contact list please let Kelly know asap.

Our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 15th May 2013 at 6.30pm. 
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